Alumnae Panhellenic Meeting
11/20/2010 

Time start: 9:12 am

Members Present:


Jenell, Crystal, Karen, Sarah Thompkins, Iwona, Carolyn

Minutes Tabled

Old Business:
· Shirt status- we are unsure. Crystal waiting to hear back from Teresa.

SCAAP:

· Caroline reported she went to SCAAP, her and Natalie were the only reps from our area to attend. 
· She reported on the quota and who made it from each campus, as well as those who are planning on extension in the next couple years.

· She reported one chapter on one campus may close

· She suggested some possible decorations for our Fall meeting hosting duties. Natalie offered to let us reuse the Phc Formal Fall decorations, but Carolyn wants to do a football pennant theme. 
· Main requirement is centerpieces, nametags, a little bit fancier for registration and head table.

· Carolyn also talked to catering at CSUSB. She believes this is a good thing to keep at the campus to keep ticket price down. She wants to invite collegians as much as possible.

· Natalie has volunteered to help. Need people to attend October SCAAP to help host, in addition to the officers that volunteered. 

· Responsible for Oct. 2011, April 2012 (installed), October 2012 meetings. 
· Iwona brought up the issue of parking to make sure Carolyn thinks we are looking at 25-40 cars. We will have to look into renting out the lot. 

· Regular ticket price is $45, but Carolyn wants it as low as possible, since she thinks this is a reason for lower attendance.

· Jenell suggested doing a campus tour. Carolyn said other possible locations are Arrowhead or Shandin Hills country clubs.
· The board is all in agreement that they collegiate can come and be part of the program. 
· See if the delegates would want to take a campus tour. 

· Carolyn does not think that we will have enough time in October to have all the girls perform, but that would work for April

Phc Files:

· No report. She asked if we have any things for her to work on. Iwona feels this job should contain sending out info to the recent high school graduates since they are interested.

· Contact information about incoming freshmen. Carolyn says that we get it from them, and Jenell should disseminate it to all local sororities. 

· Iwona also suggested a PHC info night for all 26 to come and do a big event. You can have a representative from each to come out, have all local recruitment dates info Carolyn sais they used to do a garden party during the summer to introduce them to this, but the schools stopped allowing us to come in. She hopes that by us being allowed into the SB college night it is a huge step in the right direction. Iwona wants to see if we can get any other schools involved. 
Marketing:

· Look into bags

Parliamentarian:

· Not here
Scholarship chair:
Corresponding secretary:

· Good luck on finals, get names of graduating seniors to congratulate and welcome to SB APHC send Christmas cards to local Alumnae PHC, Alumni Affairs, PHC Area Advisor. Iwona asked if we can allocate funds to buy stamps and cards.

Recording Secretary:
· Only bring one copy to meeting to read for minutes proposed aside from that, all electronic.

Treasurer:

· No Report

Vice President:

· Needs bios and pictures?

· Karen talked about merits of using Facebook vs. Yahoo groups. Carolyn prefers to have emails, the group agrees. Facebook will be used to PHC purposes. Carolyn suggested she is uncomfortable with posting out minutes/ bylaws on line for any one to see. 

President:
· Invited by President in Redlands PHC to join them in meetings. 

· She wants to know if we want to participate in theirs, or do a separate social. 

· Tuesday, December 7: Christmas Tea (4 PM) social at the home of Linda Turner (Tri Delt), 748 E. Mariposa Dr., Redlands

· Tuesday, February 8: General Meeting (4 PM) at the home of Patti Belote (Kappa), 914 W. Highland Ave., Redlands. Program: “Mercy Ships” by Linda Rylett.

· Tuesday, April 12: General Meeting (4 PM) at the home of Jan Korfmacher  (DZ), 1239 Mira Monte Dr., Redlands. Program: “The new Move in Green Energy” by Eric Herbert.
· Saturday, June 11: Scholarship Luncheon (10:30 AM) at Redlands Country Club, 1749 Garden St., Redlands.   There is a cost associated with this event.

· Iwona will look into cots associated with all of these events. PHCAA is interested in doing a separate social, as well as in attending the scholarship banquet, with our paying for our scholarship chair to attend. 
· Are we interested in doing a newsletter? Yes.

· Iwona Contreras asked for article contributions by the 13th of December each officer should have an article. 

New Business:
· Voting on Christmas Cards:

We will allocate $30 for funds for postage for Christmas cards. Andrea (ZTA?) will donate the cards. 

Karen moved, Jenell seconded. Motion carried

· Karen announced:

Holiday open house- December 16th
201 N E Street Suite 30

Free food and drinks?

Congressman Joe Baca

· YEMP 

· Community members, local collegiates, business people, etc.

· 8-10 am, December 17th 

Middle school in Rialto

· Iwona announced they are planning on a 45th anniversary event. Possibly hosting an alumni Greek event with everyone.

· Group is just in planning stages.

· Karen said there should be a Greek alumnae association. 

· Jenell asked for the time frame- Iwona thinks next May

· Iwona mentioned we have done a homecoming in the past, it was a big event, did great in bringing back alumni.

Meeting adjourned at 10:21 am
